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This school year has now come to an end. We were 
blessed to have two men graduate this year on May 
20th. Both Dustin Pool (left) and Tony Welch (right) 
were exceptional students, and we are excited to 
see what the future holds for these two as they go 
out to labor in God’s kingdom. 

“Thank you for all the support that you all have 
given me these past few years. Your thoughts and 
prayers are greatly appreciated. I would have not 
been able to go to these preaching schools the past 
three years without your support and help. I have 
learned more about God and His word these past 
three years than I could have ever imagined . . . 
Thank you for all that you have done.” –Dustin Pool 
 

(Note: Dustin trained for a year at another school 
before coming to the Bible Institute of Missouri.) 
 

“Although it was difficult, it was one of the best 
decisions I have made for myself. I have grown so 
much in every way imaginable. It would not have 
been possible were it not for the financial support I 
received . . . I would like to extend warm gratitude 
from the bottom of my heart to all who supported 
me throughout my time at the Bible Institute of 
Missouri.” –Tony Welch 
 
Interested in enrolling? Our next intake will begin 
in August 2023. Check out our website for details. 
 

Written by Brent Green 
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“Global News” 
By Jerry Sullins 

 

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ! On May 20th, we 
were blessed to have two exceptional students 
graduate from the Bible Institute of Missouri. In the 
past few years as we struggled with the Covid 
pandemic, we experienced fewer men who were 
willing to start their training. Since beginning in 2003, 
we have graduated forty-four men who are presently 
preaching in twelve different states. In August, four 
students will begin their second year of training, and 
there are also a few men have expressed a desire to 
begin their studies. We are thankful to God that we can 
train faithful preachers of the gospel for the USA. 

 

Please consider some of the great aspects of our program at BIM: 
 

 FREE TUITION TWO-YEAR PROGRAM 
 40+ COURSES IN BIBLICAL STUDIES  COMPLETE PREACHER TRAINING 
     2,400 CLASSROOM HOURS  WORLD MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 
     VETERANS APPROVED  RECEIVE SUPPORT WHILE IN SCHOOL 
 

Just imagine what great value a knowledge of God’s word could mean for you, your family, your 
congregation, and the many lost souls you know. Look no further because the Bible Institute of Missouri 
can bring you the training you need. We are fully equipped with five fulltime, qualified instructors who 
will lead you into an understanding of God’s Word. 
 

Are you ready to make one of the most important decisions in your life that will prepare you for service in 
the kingdom and give you a greater hope of Eternal life? If you are considering this pathway in life please 
contact us at 417-818-7426 or raysullins@att.net. We hope to hear from you soon as our next classes 
begin on August 7, 2023. 
 
This July we look forward to a three-man team making a trip to visit our schools in Ghana and Zambia. For 
this trip, we will be raising about $10,000. These trip are essential to ensure that the work proceeds and is 
prosperous for the Lord. As always, we thank you and God for your support and prayers. 

June 2023 Newsletter 
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Our school in Uganda is now in its second year of 
studies, and the students have done a great job up 
to this point. The school is now in an extended 
break as we are having a sort out a few problems in 
Uganda. If things work out we will reopen classes 
near the end of summer or sooner. Please keep us 
in your prayers as we continue to deal with matters 
there. We know that in all things God’s will shall be 
done, and the school will resume stronger and 
better than ever.  
 
Our seventeen students are enjoying a nice break 
with their families. However, many of them are 
eager to get back to their studies and to complete 
their education at the school. Lord willing, we are 
still planning a graduation for this class in 
November.  

 

During the break, we 
have been able to get a 
lot of things done around 
the property. Two of the 
things that we were able 
to accomplish is the 
completion of four soak 

pits for clean water run off at each of our houses on 
the property. The church building which is located 
by the school is also 
having its ceiling 
completed.  
 

We appreciate the 

good work of brother 
James and brother 
Mike (instructors) to 

get a lot of these 
things done during the break. Keep these good 

brothers and their families in your daily prayers.  

 
Written by Ray Sullins 

God continues to bless the school in Zambia. The 
new class is off to a great start. It’s hard to believe, 
but the students have now completed their first 
two quarters of study and are on their first break. 
 

The work continues to go well, and we now have 
sixteen students who are remaining committed to 
their studies. We are thankful for them and their 
diligence to continue learning God’s Word. 

In May, our faculty was involved in a training 
seminar in Ngwezi. There were over forty in 
attendance to help untrained preachers learn skills 
to be more effective in the kingdom. We hope that 
some of them will pursue even more training in the 
future.  
 

During the break in June, brother Webby and 
others are working on planting a new congregation 
in Sikute Chiefdom. It is about 70 km from 
Livingstone in the Kazungula district. Praise be to 
God for these great efforts. 
 

We are excited about the continued work and 

future of God’s kingdom in Zambia. Our brothers 
there are doing a great job, and we love and 

appreciate them all. Please keep all of these things 
in your prayers as they strive to do more in the 

kingdom of God.  
 

Written by Ray Sullins 

We are still blessed to have nineteen men training 
in Ghana, and the new class is really doing a great 
job in their studies. All of our men from visiting 
countries have remained faithful to their call. At 
this time, most of the men there are also enjoying a 
break at their homes, but some who live farther 
away stayed at the school. Lord willing, they will 
return to their homes during the longer break 
between school years. 
 
Our teaching staff in Ghana continues to do a great 
job. We are so appreciative for all they do. We want 
to say a big thank you to brothers Anarfi, James, 
Henry, and Festus. They are all keeping our quality 
of training at the highest level and turning out some 
great evangelists.  
 
Our desire is to still consider some sort of building 
project in Ghana. In the future, we hope to avoid 
rent payments and give the school a permanent 
home in the country. Please keep us in prayer as we 
work toward this major goal. 

Lord willing some of us will be visiting Ghana this 
summer and we will have the privilege of meeting 
the new class. We could really use some help 
funding this trip as well. Please contact us if you 
have any further questions. Keep the good work in 
Ghana in your prayers! 
 
Written by Ray Sullins 

The school in Kenya continues to thrive and do 
well. God has truly blessed His workers there and, 
they are doing a great job. We are excited to report 
several things from Kenya. 
 

First, we have a new teacher who will be joining us 
full time after the current break. His name is 
Kenneth Bwile. He is from the western part of 
Kenya and is a graduate of our school in Uganda. He 
is a fine family man and is very skilled in the Word 
of God. We welcome him to our staff. 
 

Second, we have started 
to build an additional 
classroom because this 
school meets in a small 
house. Many of you 
answered this need in 
our last newsletter, and 
we are very thankful for your support. The room 
should be finished by the time our students return 
near the end of June. 
 

Third, we were able to build a 
baptistry on the school 
compound. This will greatly aid 
not only the school but the 
congregation which meets at the 
school. We know this will help 
with the Lord’s work in that area 
and keep the brethren from 
having to travel when people are 

ready to obey the gospel. Lord willing we will begin 
in the near future to try and find the congregation 
their own place to worship nearby. 
 

Thanks for all encouragement and support of this 
school. The future certainly looks bright, and we 
give the glory and praise to God.  
 
Written by Ray Sullins 
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